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     Draft Minutes 

SCHOOLS FORUM – 22 March 2017

	Members


	Alex Williamson (AW) - Chair
Paul Lufkin (PL)
Carla Chandler (CCh)

Carole Cook (CC)

Chris Milton (CM)

Hamish Dowlen (HD)

Karen Sheridan (KS)

Julia Waters (JW)
Andrew Kennedy (AC)

	Secondary School rep (Rutlish)
Primary School rep (Wimbledon Park)

        PRU rep (Melbury College)

14-19 rep (TRP Ltd)

Academies rep (Harris Merton)
Secondary School Gov rep (Raynes Park)

Primary School rep (Malmesbury)

Secondary School rep (Ursuline)
RC Dicoesan representative



	In Attendance
	Marius Karsten-Strydom (MKS)
Jane McSherry (JM)
Rebecca Freeman (RF)

	LBM CSF – Finance
LBM Asst Director of Education

LBM CSF – Clerk 


	Apologies
	Katherine Davies (KD) 
David Erridge (DE)
Frieda Perry (FP)
Terry Daniels (TD)

Cllr Caroline Cooper-Marbiah (CM)
	        Substitute primary School rep

        Special School rep (Perseid)
Primary School rep (Hatfeild)

Primary Governor rep (Aragon/Hollymount)
        Cabinet Member for Education

	
	Isabelle Paget (IP)
Carlene Facey (CF)
	Primary Governor rep
Early Year Representative 

	
	
	ACTIONS

	1.
	Welcome & Apologies

	
	                                                                                                                                                                                       
Introductions were made and apologies noted. 
	

	2.
	Draft Minutes of the Meeting on 26 January 2017 and Matters Arising   
	

	
	
The draft minutes were approved for accuracy.

Matters Arising from previous minutes
Marketing in Schools
JM confirmed that proposals have been developed and discussed with the secondary Heads and these will be taken to the Primary Heads' meeting next term. 
SEMH provision 
CCh will attend the Primary Heads’ meeting in the summer term to talk about primary provision for SEMH and the options going forward.
Schools Block
There was a brief discussion with regards to surplus places and how these can be strategically managed. Currently the suggestion is to look at specific schools that could be capped at multiples of 30, this has been balanced with the availability of places across a locality.
Apprenticeship Levy

SG had circulated some information, which CC thought members may find helpful.
	JM
CCH


	3.
	Group Discussion of Efficiencies

	
	This item had been planned at the last meeting to look at ways in which schools could work together to improve efficiency. One suggestion has been the use of the Merton Hub, which is a procurement tool to help cut down on costs through bulk buying across schools. 

Currently the Hub is not really being used and therefore a re-launch to raise awareness was suggested. 
It was agreed that discussion about the Merton Hub should go to a business mangers/cluster meeting to trial with a specific group who could then report back on how it works and demonstrate the efficiencies for others. 

HD commented that Raynes park are currently looking into procuring photocopiers, and this is not going through the Hub. 
The issue of contacts ending at different times and how to manage this was raised, but MK suggested each time a contract ended a school could then join the hub. The more schools that join the Hub the less the costs will be. 
JM will talk to Tom Proctor and suggest this issue is raised at the next business managers’ meeting. CCh said she would take this to the Mitcham Town Cluster meeting. 

HD also suggested efficiencies through the sharing of teachers and there was a discussion around the difficulties here trying to timetable this, which has not worked in the past, particularly when travel time between schools is added in. 

CCh is currently investigating the possibilities of doing this with home tuition, where the availability of a teacher is sent to CCh first and then they are allocated a time slot, to avoid timetable clashes. It was agreed this could potentially work well. 
CM commented that some teacher sharing is already happening between Harris Primary and Harris Secondary due to their close proximity and that perhaps working within cluster groups would cut down on travel and make this a more viable option.
It was felt that this would be more likely to work with secondary schools and therefore it will be raised as an item at the next Secondary Heads’ meeting for further discussion.
JW suggested that shared senior leadership across schools could be another way to save costs. JM said that there had been some conversations already around Executive Headteachers and how this may work across more schools in Merton if needed.
	JM/CCh

JM



	4.
	Concerns re School Funding   

	
	Redundancy Policies/Costs
KS raised the issue of redundancies in schools and how this is managed, particularly relating to the use of Merton’s HR policies . KS felt that the policies were not always easy to follow and some of the procedures did not seem sustainable, such as rather than receiving statutory redundancy pay, receiving statutory and a half. She also felt there were some curious elements around how things are calculated which could result in potentially very high costs. She also raised the issue of Pension Strain which impacts greatly on finances. 

JW commented that the Local Authority meets the cost of redundancies and therefore queried why this was an issue? She stated that her school does buy into the HR SLA and that she has always found the process to be straightforward, to which AW agreed. 

MK asked KS if specific concerns could be identified and and put in writing, this could then be taken to HR with the potential to review the policies if need be.
Parental Contributions

There was a discussion about schools now asking for termly contributions such as for revision lessons that take place on Saturdays. 
PL suggested writing to parents with regards to the school funding issues, as he reported that recently he found out some parent governors were under the impression that school funding was currently fine. In communicating the issues to parents there can be more awareness raising across the borough.  
KR reported that she had already held meetings with parents about the impact for local schools and it had been agreed that the cluster would send out materials on the same day, alerting parents to current pressures.
There was also a brief mention of the Schools Forum potentially no longer being a statutory requirement if the new National Formula is implemented as this is something that will be under review.  
	KS



	5.
	Admissions Update 
	

	
	There was a discussion around reception place numbers and initial secondary place transfers giving a sense of vacancies, with a concern about over-supply.
JM reported that the plan to cap classes in multiples of 30 has already been considered and 3 schools so far have been identified as being appropriate for this and have been consulted with. 

JM also commented that looking at the conversion from birth rates to application on primary numbers, the numbers show there are more families moving out of the borough. 
The numbers quoted from Tom Proctor’s previous presentation were discussed as PL thought this said there were 250 existing vacancies across reception. JM undertook to clarify this and report back to members. 
	JM

	7.
	Feedback from School Improvement Strategy Group 
	

	
	JM confirmed that the steering group were now planning to hold a borough wide event in the Autumn term.   There was a very successful workshop held this week with the steering group with around 30 people attending. This involved looking at possible sustainable models of school improvement moving forward, building on the positive model in place in Merton, developing current partnerships and how to ensure more strategically planning all the available resource across schools.  
There was representation at the workshop from each cluster, including secondary and Catholic cluster, and they will take back ideas from the workshop around the model to their clusters during the summer term with a view to feeding back a broader consensus of views to the event in Autumn. In general it was very positive and members will be kept up to date on progress. 
	

	8.
	Any Other Business
	

	
	
NUT Representation/Facilities Time 

AW tabled a letter from John Gourlay, the Divisional Secretary for NUT Merton. The proposal was for Schools Forum to agree whether facilities time would continue with the current NUT representative.
JM commented that the specifics of the letter was not a decision for Schools Forum it was from an individual person asking to extend their own contract.  In the past, Schools Forum has agreed to facilities time in principle, based on an agreement between the LA and Unions. It was agreed it was up to the Unions and Local Authority to decide the representative and time allocated in line with the current Facilities Time Agreement. 

All agreed that facilities time should continue as it currently stands to be delivered across the LA rather than by each individual school.
The representative needs to be agreed by the Summer Term so that schools are aware of any timetabling implications. JM will ask Sue Watson to email the Unions. With regards to the specific letter, John Gourlay will be written to explaining that it is not appropriate to discuss specifics at Schools Forum, although it has been agreed in principle to maintain facilities time shared across schools. 
National Formula Response
KS commented that she was pleased to read Merton’s response to the National Formula Survey which was submitted that day. 
MK reported that due to the possible changes in formula there will be two options given for Year 2 and 3 budgets, both of which are currently being worked on. 

PL commented in relation to this that the neighbouring borough research showed that Merton is actually quite low in terms of the percentage of schools setting deficit budgets, at around 10% currently, other neighbouring boroughs are forecast to go even higher.
	JM
AW


	10.
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	
15 June, 4pm at Malmesbury Primary School.
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